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The actuary for the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan has certified that the Pension Plan is in 
Critical Status. Critical Status is described in Section 432 of the Internal Revenue Code. The 
Pension Plan's assets are 56% of its liabilities. The Pension Plan was expected to have a deficiency in 
its Funding Standard Account on February 28, 2009. 

As required by law, this serves as Notice to you that the Pension Fund is in Critical Status as of 
March 1, 2009. 

As a result, certain Plan provisions, called "Adjustable benefits", may be reduced at some time in the 
future. Some Adjustable Benefits have already been reduced as of June 1, 2008. Adjustable Benefits 
include disability benefits and early retirement subsidies. You will have at least 30 days notice if any 
such reduction in adjustable Benefits is to take place. 

However, the benefit that you have accrued that is payable at Normal Retirement will not be reduced. 

In addition, as a result of being in Critical Status, the Pension Fund is prohibited as of the date of this 
notice from making any payments in excess of the monthly amount paid under a single life annuity. 
As a result, the Pension Fund cannot pay a benefit in the form of a lump sum. 

In the event a participant disputes any of the changes described in this notice, a claim may be filed 
consistent with the Pension Fund's claim's procedures as set forth in its Summary Plan Description. 

For more information about this notice, you may contact: 

Ms. Mary Anne Gerlach, Administrator 
Teamsters Local 641 
714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor 
Union, NJ 07083 

You may also make an inquiry with the United States Department of Labor at: 

Division of Technical Assistance and Inquiries rn 
. ( o

I ".'Employee Benefits Security Administration 
fi1

U.S. Department of Labor 
Washington, DC 20210 
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